
A Brief History of HENA Zoning  
 
The HENA neighborhood is currently zoned RLE which stands for “Residential Low 
Density Established”.  This zone is designed to “preserve predominantly residential areas 
that were substantially developed prior to 1940, and to promote appropriate 
redevelopment consistent with the single-family heritage and design character of the 
neighborhood, such that overall density of the district does not exceed six units per acre.” 
(This was taken from the Longmont Land Development Code (LLDC) Title 15.  You can 
find the LLDC at http://www.ci.longmont.co.us/planning/dev_code/index.htm.)   
Depending on the number of houses versus acreage on a block, a new multi-family 
dwelling could be constructed in the HENA neighborhood or a lot could be split to build 
an additional house.   
 
The history of how HENA got its RLE zone is interesting.  Prior to 1940, there was no 
zoning in our neighborhood.  In 1940, the first zoning ordinance was put in place 
designating an “A” section of the neighborhood for single-family homes and a “B” 
section of the neighborhood for one or two family homes.  Two thirds of HENA was 
zoned “A”.  In 1961, City Council rezoned HENA to R3 and R4 which allowed up to 
four unit developments throughout the neighborhood and higher densities in some areas.  
At this time, there were no large multi-family housing developments in our 
neighborhood.  This re-zoning allowed the beautiful and historic Mary Bryant School 
located on the corner of Longs Peak and Emery Street to be torn down and developed 
into several apartment complexes. (The twelve unit building on the corner of Longs Peak 
plus the three Darby Court apartments that stretch up to Collyer Street are all part of the 
old school property.)  HENA was rezoned again in 1967 by combining the R3 and R4 
zones into just R3 allowing high density residential housing throughout the 
neighborhood.  In 1981, the City of Longmont Planning and Zoning Commission (P & Z) 
recommended changing the zoning to further encourage high density residential 
development.  City Council denied this proposal and a East Side Committee was formed 
to review with P & Z the zoning needs of our neighborhood.  Over a period of 2 years, 
this committee struggled with the issues.  The residents wanted the neighborhood 
returned to an R1 single-family designation but P&Z and Council resisted their 
arguments.  So instead, the HENA neighborhood was zoned RLE as a compromise.   
 
An interesting side-note to this story:  In 1975 a group of West Side residents petitioned 
to change their zoning from R3 to R1 (residential single-family dwellings) and it was 
accomplished within 2 months!   
 
More information is available about the history of HENA zoning in the following 
document from 1982.  The “RES” zone that this document refers to eventually became 
the “RLE” zone that we have today. 
















